Enron Teesside Operations Limited

PO Box 1985, Wilton International

Middlesbrough, TS90 8WS

7 February 2003

David Halldearn

BETTA Project

Office of Gas and Electricity Markets (Ofgem)

9 Millbank

London

SW1P 3GE

Dear Sir,

Response to BETTA First BSC and CUSC Consultations

This letter is the response of Enron Teesside Operations Limited (“ETOL”) to the December 2002 consultations published by DTI/Ofgem relating to the proposed GB BSC and GB CUSC.

ETOL owns a private distribution network on the Wilton International petrochemicals site on Teesside.  ETOL owns and operates a 140MW combined heat and power station and provides up to around 200MW of electricity to industrial customers on the site.  ETOL is a party to the BSC and the CUSC.

BETTA is being developed in a climate of uncertainty regarding transmission access and losses in general.  In the light of this uncertainty it is impossible to sensibly evaluate the impact of BETTA on Scottish users in particular and on all users in general.  Hence our response is subject to developments in these areas.

Details of the transmission charging arrangements under BETTA are yet to be published, and we await the relevant consultation with interest.  However we would expect overall transmission charges to decrease to reflect the increased efficiency and economies of scale of a GB system operator.  

Any regulatory reform should, if at all possible, seek to avoid creating winners and losers by windfall wealth transfers.  In the case of BETTA there should be no negative impact imposed on individual users in England and Wales in order to create illusory gains in Scotland.

At yesterday’s seminar you stated that the objective of BETTA is that there should be “no discrimination for generators as a result of where they are located”, in terms of access to the GB market.  Clearly this is inconsistent with the recently approved BSC Modification P82 and we take your statement to be an indication that this discriminatory modification will not be taken forward into BETTA.

We note that transmission losses in Scotland are higher than in England & Wales because the definition of transmission in Scotland includes 132kV assets.  Presumably Scottish distribution losses are correspondingly lower.  The extra transmission losses associated with the 132kV should not be spread across users in England and Wales. 

Given that Scottish generators and consumers are likely to gain all the benefit of BETTA, development costs should be recovered solely from Scottish BM Units.

Regards,

Dr John Bone

